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Tecumseh Local Schools 

eNewsletter 
 September 21, 2021      Learning For All ~ Whatever it Takes!  

Mission Statement:  Tecumseh Local Schools is the driving force behind a community of diverse and proudly  
connected Arrows.  We are relentless learners who strive to become better tomorrow than we were today. 

Federal Funding 

 

Tecumseh Local Schools, along with most school districts, received federal funding in response 
to the COVID - 19 Pandemic. This funding, titled the Elementary and Secondary School Emer-
gency Relief Funding (ESSER), is restricted. Restricted funding requires that a district budget this 
funding in specific areas. Twenty percent of this funding needs to be used to recover from the 
learning loss realized from the pandemic. The funding can be used to supplant salaries of existing 
staff members as well. Below are the areas in which we have utilized or will utilize this funding. 

 
• Summer Learning Program - The district offered a Summer Learning program this past  
 summer (2021) for students in grades K-12. We plan to use this funding to offer a Summer 
 Learning Program for 2022 and 2023 as well.  
 

• Curriculum, assessments, materials and supplies - These were and will be used to support learning and 
 growth during the school year and with the Summer Learning Programs.   

 

• Staff and student devices - Our district was able to become a one-to-one, student to device ratio, with this 
 funding. Additional ESSER funding is earmarked to upkeep and purchase devices to maintain the one-to-one 
 ratio for the next several years. 

 

• Virtual teacher(s) during the 2020-2021 school year - This supported our students who elected to learn virtu
 ally. 

 

• Edmentum - Software program used with student learning virtually during the 2020-2021 school year. 
 

• Professional Development - Multiple opportunities for professional development have and will continue to be 
 provided for our educational staff members. 

 

• Mental Health Therapist(s) - TLS is contracting with the Clark County Mental Health Department for the ser
 vices of three mental health therapists who work directly within the district. 

 

• Two full-time nurses - TLS is contracting with the Clark County Educational Service Center for two school 
 nurses. This ensures we have a full-time nurse at each of our buildings (K-12) to help navigate the nuances of 
 the pandemic. 

 

• Personal protective equipment (PPE), cleaning supplies and equipment - These items were purchased in 
 conjunction with the recommendation of the CDC and OHD.  

 

• HVAC Systems - Budgeted for chillers/boilers/quality water control. 
 

• Website and Communications Upgrade  
 

• Salaries - A portion of the ESSER funding is being used to offset funding coming from the general fund. This 
 will extend the duration of time TLS has a positive carryover fund. 

 
 

If you have specific questions, please email Paula Crew at paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org.  

mailto:paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org
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TLS Strategic Plan 

 

Our Board of Education, leadership teams, along with members of our staff and com-
munity, developed our strategic planning framework several years ago. Our work at 
the district centers around one of the four goal areas; academic growth, wellness, 
fiscal responsibility and community engagement. There is a committee open to 
staff and community members for each of these four areas.  

If you have an interest in being on one of these committees, or would like more infor-
mation, please email me at paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org.  

Water Tower Update - Brian Dixon, Director of Facilities & Safety 
 

The water tower project at Tecumseh High School has currently been paused so that a 
bypass shutoff valve can be installed. This shutoff will allow the district to provide sof-
tened water when the tower is drained for recoating and painting or for future mainte-
nance of the system. Towers are designed with bypass shutoff valves; however, this 
was not included when construction took place at Tecumseh. The EPA typically signs 
off on construction so it is unclear how this was missed. Needless to say, given the 
lack of available materials and labor shortages during the pandemic, the installation 
time has lengthened.   
The current goal is that the bypass shutoff valve will be installed during September 
which will then allow for the painting and coating of the tower to begin in October. We 
continue to place a high priority on the safety of our water supply in the district and 
want to invest in its protection for future generations of students at Tecumseh Local 
Schools. Our water continues to be safe for consumption.  

We had an awesome turn out at our football game last 

Friday as we honored our veterans and first responders 

and recognized are wonderful Pee Wee Program. Con-

gratulations to our team who was victorious over Ben 

Logan. Thank you to our incredible marching band, 

cheerleaders, AFROTC cadets and student section for 

cheering on the team. Thank you to our veterans and 

first responders who were in attendance and for those 

who were unable to attend. Thank you to Tecumseh 

Strong for your efforts to bring us Military Appreciation 

Night! Thank you to our coaches and advisors for shar-

ing their expertise with our students. Thank you to our staff members, parents and community mem-

bers for spending your Friday night with the Arrows! It was a great night of celebrating our students, 

district, community and nation!  

mailto:paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org
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                  From Aaron Oakes, Tecumseh High School Principal 

Tecumseh High School 2021 Homecoming “A Night In Paris”   

Homecoming is the weekend of September 24-25, 2021. Events commence on September 24, 
2021 with the Homecoming Football game v. Bellfontaine at Spitzer Stadium. The Homecoming 
Court and King and Queen will be announced before the game at approximately 6:30pm, and 
kickoff will be at 7:00pm. Banners from the annual Homecoming Banner Competition will also be 
on display throughout the evening.   

The Homecoming Dance is Saturday, September 25, 2021 at Spitzer Stadium from 7:00pm - 
10:00pm (weather permitting). Tickets for the dance are $12.00 each and will be available for pur-
chase beginning September 13th. All tickets must be purchased online.    

In the event of inclement weather the dance will be held inside Shannon Gym.  We will encourage 
students to social distance and masks will be required.   

To purchase tickets: https://www.tecumseh.k12.oh.us/TIcketSales.aspx 

PLEASE REMEMBER 

students MUST have their Final Forms completed 

 in order to attend Homecoming. 

The Fall 2021 season is well underway. Girls Golf had their Conference Tournament on Monday, September 

20th and the Boys Conference Tournament is September 23rd. The Girls Tennis team is off to a great start, 

they are currently 10-1. Their only loss was a hard fought 4-1 match against Northwestern. The Girls Soccer 

Team is 1-2 in league play.  The Boys Soccer Team is 3-0 in league play. Both teams held their Senior Night 

on Monday, September 13th. The Cross Country Team ran at Seneca East recenly. It was a large invitational 

run in the evening. The kids seemed to have a good time. The cross country team will be hosting their 2nd 

Annual Retro Meet. This is where the headbands and knee high socks come out. This will take place on 

Tuesday, September 28th. The kids enjoy this meet. The football program held Military Appreciation Night 

and PeeWee Night before their win vs. Ben Logan last Friday, September 17th. The Arrows take on Bellefon-

taine this Friday at 7:00 which is Homecoming. Finally the Athletic Hall of Fame Ceremony has been set. The 

date is Saturday, December 11th at Noon in Pflaumer Auditorium. The public is invited. This year's class is 

Jasmine Redman and Jerry Valentine. They will also be recognized at halftime of the basketball game on 

December 10th.                                                                    

 -Craig Eier, Athletic Director 
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Tecumseh Middle School is thrilled to partner with Kona-Ice of Troy during the 2021-2022 school year. Kona
-Ice has launched a Character Awards Program, where they want to recognize students who make positive 
choices. Kona-Ice Character Awards Program will be included in the existing PBIS program already in place 
at TMS.  
 
Every month, on our scheduled two-hour delay days, TMS will have Kona-Ice Days. On Kona-Ice Days, stu-
dents will have the opportunity to purchase Kona-Ice during their grade level’s scheduled time. Every stu-
dent will have the opportunity to purchase a Kona-Ice ranging from $3-$5. However, around 23 students 
from each grade level will be rewarded with a free Kona-Ice coupon that they have earned through making 
positive choices. TMS and Kona-Ice want to encourage, recognize, and reward students who demonstrate 
positive behavior in school and exemplify Being a Great Arrow.  In addition to being able to earn a free Kona
-Ice coupon, Kona-Ice will recognize six students each month as “Super Students”. These “Super Students” 
will have their picture displayed on a bulletin board and receive a free color changing water bottle.  
 
In addition to recognizing students for positive behavior, Kona-Ice also has a giveback program. Through 
their giveback program 25% of the sales Kona-Ice makes during their visits to TMS will come back to the 
school to be used directly for students!  TMS had its first Kona-Ice Day on Wednesday, September 8th.  It 
was a huge success as students got to enjoy Kona-Ice and spend some time outside socializing with 
friends. On the first Kona-Ice Day, TMS received a check for $361 as part of Kona-Ice’s giveback pro-
gram. TMS looks forward to the upcoming Kona-Ice Days and recognizing students for their positive behav-
ior and for Being Great Arrows!  

From Lauren McFarland, Tecumseh Middle School Principal  
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The culture of Donnelsville is very important to us. We as a 
staff know it’s difficult to get our students' minds if we don’t 
have their hearts first. Rewarding positive behavior through 
Positive Office Referrals and programs like PAX is some-
thing our staff is very good at. Last year alone, staff mem-
bers wrote 580 office referrals for positive behavior.  
 
Please join us in making this school year the best ever for 
our students and your children. We are blessed to have 
your support and to be part of such a great school district.  
 
Go Arrows! 

The start to this school year has been wonderful. It’s been 
great to see smiling faces and kids interacting again with their 
friends. I love seeing each grade level at our building from the 
young 2nd graders to the grown 5th graders. What an awe-
some group of students! 
 
I want to highlight some things that Donnelsville Elementary 
staff is passionate about. First of all, our students. The staff is 
here to help your kids grow as students and as people. We use 
our district and building goals to lead us. Goal one for the dis-
trict is all about student achievement / academics. The second 
goal deals with creating a culture that is positive, caring, and 
helpful.  
 
At the elementary level, academically, we focus on Reading 
and Math mainly. My personal goal for our building this year is 
to increase our Math instructional practices and achievement. 
We want our students to succeed in Math and develop lifelong 
strategies for success.  

From Jay Burkholder, Donnelsville Elementary Principal  

 

In a world where 
you can be 

 anything 

BE KIND 
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Flower Bed Project Update 
 
Mrs Hillard and Mrs. Jones worked 
together last year with their classes 
to organize a Flower Bed project 
with funds received from a PTO 
grant.  
 
We have enjoyed watching the flow-
ers and plants grow, blossom and 
mature.  As the summer has now 
turned to fall  we have ripe toma-
toes, mint, beautiful flowers and all 
sorts of butterflies and birds flocking 
around the beds.   
 
It really has been a great addition to 
our building!  The teachers plan to 
continue this project each year with 
their students.  

Bullying Assembly 

 

On Friday, September 3, New Carlisle Elementary welcomed Deputy Josh Berner and Deputy Shaun 

Lisle who presented information to our students about bullying. Rather than holding a typical style as-

sembly with the whole building,  the deputies met with 4-5 classes at a time in the gym. The students en-

joyed the presentation and learned 

the difference between a bully and a 

student being mean. Students also 

learned what to do if they are being 

bullied, how to tell, and how to re-

spond.  The presentation style 

worked very well and kept the stu-

dents engaged.  Each session ended 

with questions from the students. 

Students left feeling informed and 

empowered.   

Please continue to talk to your chil-

dren about how to be kind to oth-

ers.  It is really important to remind 

your child to use “I Statements” when 

talking with a bully or a student being 

mean, for example “I don’t like it 

when…, It makes me feel…” 

From Kathryn Randenburg, New Carlisle Elementary Principal 
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There are so many exciting things happening at Park Layne Elementary. First of all, a huge thank you to 
parents for helping your children adjust to a new school year or to school for the first time. The first few 
weeks of school are always difficult for our youngest Arrows, but students have really worked hard to 
learn all about being PAX leaders, following routines, making new friends, and so much more. Please 
help your children even more by making sure that they know how to do simple self-help tasks such as 
tying their shoes, fastening and zipping, and opening containers. Please take a few minutes to show your 
child how to open containers in their packed lunch and certainly have your child tie his/her own shoes 
each day with your help and support. This is the only way they’ll learn.  Please know that we are happy to 
help students but we want to teach them independence. They are so excited when they are able to do 
these tasks by themselves. 
 
On the academic side, we have just finished assessing all students on early reading skills and are begin-
ning our reading coaching groups this week. All students will be in a reading coaching group. Our needi-
est students will receive this support in a small group setting with a Title I staff member outside of their 
classroom for 40 minutes each day. Students who are performing a little higher academically in the area 
of reading will receive their reading coaching group instruction from their classroom teacher. Students 
who are in the classroom will likely have a coaching group of about 20 minutes and will work inde-
pendently the other 20 minutes on reading skills. More information will be shared with parents during con-
ferences on October 12 or 14th in regards to their child’s reading level.  Regardless of whether your child 
is in a coaching group with their classroom teacher or a Title I staff member, all students will bring home a 
bag each night. This bag, commonly referred to as a child’s baggy book,  will contain a leveled reading book, 
as well as a sight word list or a letter/sound list. Students should read their book to an adult each evening 
and practice either their letters, sounds, or sight words. This nightly practice makes a huge difference in a 
child’s success in reading. 
 
If you have any questions about your child’s reading/coaching group, please reach out to your child’s teach-
er. We look forward to the opportunity to talk with parents more about their child’s reading at conferences on 
October 12 and 14th. Look for more information to come home from your child’s teacher in regards to confer-
ences if you have not already signed up. 
 
Finally, please start talking to your child about what it means to be a PAX leader. The PAX Good Behavior 
Game program is used by every classroom teacher across the Tecumseh School District in grades K-5.  PAX 
helps children learn to self-regulate their behavior.  We encourage students to be PAX leaders.  This just 
means that they are making good choices which lead to peace, productivity, health and happiness.  We will 
share more information in the coming weeks and months and will even offer parent training on PAX tools 
parents can use at home.  For now, just encourage students to be PAX leaders at home and at school. 

From Karyl Strader, Park Layne Elementary Principal 

Park Layne students pictured here completed the 

Summer Reading Challenge by completing at 

least 500 minutes in the Lexia Computer program 

over the summer.   

Second graders at Donnelsville and New Carlisle 

were recognized on the announcements in those 

buildings as well.  Congratulations to those sec-

ond grade; Bella Gamble, Leanna Dixon, Anna-

bell Brown, Nolan Leighty, Landon Copeland, 

Jonathan Cabrera, Logan Davidson, Ariadne 

Barncenas-Duran, Faith Byrd, Breanna Lozano-

Zarate, Charlotte Dilley, Finnegan Ronallo and 

Levi Rodriguez.  We are so proud of all of these 

students.  
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Tecumseh Local Schools 

A System for Growth - Beth Moore, Curriculum Specialist 
         

Tecumseh Local Schools has a system in place to increase academic growth, staff & 

student wellness, and community involvement. The system structure is formed by 

peer-to-peer networks, giving more people a voice and allowing for the inclusion of 

multiple perspectives in guiding our district’s journey toward organizational learning 

and continuous improvement. Teacher-based teams (TBT) are organized by grade 

level and departments. They are designed to shift the focus from an individual teach-

er to a team of teachers who can function as a purposeful community. TBT's provide 

structured time for teachers to come together and review and revise the impact of 

teaching practice and student learning. Each building in our district has a Building 

leadership Team (BLT). The BLT is a school-based group of individuals who work to 

provide a strong organizational process for school improvement. A rich variety of 

TBT members sit on the BLT. The final group is the District Leadership Team (DLT). 

Our DLT’s purpose is to support instruction through data-minded goal setting, goal-

centered professional development, and clear timely monitoring of progress. Goals 

have multiple components designed to make expectations explicit and provide a 

common focus for the district. 
 

The District Leadership Team, Building Leadership Teams, and Teacher-based 

Teams focus on aligned strategies and action steps that will help achieve our aca-

demics growth, staff & student wellness, and community involvement goals. We are 

currently working toward revising our district and buildings’ goals and strategies. We 

are committed to student and staff growth, wellbeing, and community involvement. 
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Tecumseh Local Schools 

Tecumseh Local Schools will have a renewal levy on the November 

2, 2021 ballot.  The renewal is of an emergency levy that was origi-

nally passed in May of 1982.  It generates approximately $712,000 

annually.  The funds generated from this levy are used for normal 

operating expenses.  The renewal levy will be for a period of five 

years - the same time period since it first passed.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Treasurer Denise Robinson 

at denise.robinson@tecumsehlocal.org or   Superintendent Paula 

Crew at paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org.  

  

Mrs. Denise L. Robinson, Treasurer  

Tecumseh Welcomes Sarah Waechter to Our Gifted Program 
 

We would like to welcome Sarah Waechter, who will be providing gifted supervision services 
through the Montgomery County ESC for the 2021-22 school year.  We are looking forward 
to working with Sarah as we continue to serve our students identified as gifted in cluster 
groups in our general education classroom.  Mrs. Waechter will be providing training to 
teachers and support to administration and parents.   

Mrs. Waechter is originally from the Cincinnati 
area and has studied at Miami University, Uni-
versity of Dayton and Ashland University.  In 
addition to gifted education, she has a back-
ground in psychology and middle childhood ed-
ucation.  Her professional experiences include: 
substituting for  all grade levels and content, 
STEM education, Preschool and Social- emo-
tional instruction.   
Mrs. Waechter says,  “It is my philosophy to 
help provide gifted students with a safe learning 
environment that nurtures their social and emo-
tional needs, develops interpersonal and rela-
tionship skills, guides them through career deci-
sion making, and provides life-long skills and 
support systems.”  
Please join us in giving Mrs. Sarah Waetcher a 
warm Arrow welcome. 
You can reach out to Mrs. Waetcher at her 

email address: sarah.waechter@mcesc.org  .  

 

Special Education News    Susan Wile, Director of Special Education   

mailto:denise.robinson@tecumsehlocal.org
mailto:paula.crew@tecumsehlocal.org
mailto:sarah.waechter@mcesc.org
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District Contact Information 

 
Special Education Office  937-845-4495 
Ms. Susan Wile, Director 
Ms. Melissa Fogt, Supervisor 
10000 W. National Rd. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
Tecumseh High School  937-845-4500 
Mr. Aaron Oakes, Principal  
9830 W. National Rd. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
Tecumseh Middle School  937-845-4465 
Ms. Lauren McFarland, Principal  
10000 W. National Rd.  
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
Donnelsville Elementary School  937-845-4540 
Mr. Jay Burkholder, Principal  
PO Box 130 
150 E. Main St. 
Donnelsville, OH 45319 
 
Park Layne Elementary School  937-845-4470 
Ms. Karyl Strader, Principal  
12335 Dille Rd. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
New Carlisle Elementary School  937-845-4480 
Ms. Kathryn Randenburg, Principal  
1203 Kennison Ave. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
Transportation Department  937-845-4492 
Ms. Karen Lokai, Supervisor 
9710 W. National Rd. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
 
Athletic Department 937-845-4512 
Mr. Craig Eier, Athletic Director 
 
Child Nutrition Services 937-845-4519 
Ms. Stacy Reynolds, Supervisor 
 
Technology Department 937-845-4485 
Ms. Veronica Cassidy, Network  
Manager & Technology Coordinator  
 
Medway 937-845-4475 
(Preschool and Head Start) 
116 Middle St. 
Medway, OH 45341 
 
Administrative Office 937-845-3576 
9760 W. National Rd. 
New Carlisle, OH 45344 
Ms. Paula Crew, Superintendent 
Ms. Denise L. Robinson, Treasurer 
 
 

Board  of  Educat ion  
Ms. Corinne Scot t ,  President  

Ms. Suzanne S lagel l ,  V ice President  
Ms. Johanna Brents  
Ms. Sue Anne Mart in  

Mr.  John Pries t  
 

 

Tecumseh Local Schools 

Tecumseh Local is fortunate to be 
1:1 with Chromebook devices for stu-
dents. Please take care of these de-
vices by following the tips below. 

 

• Keep the device in the case - cases are designed 
 to be left on the device at all times 

• Keep the device away from ALL pets 

• Close AND zipper the case when not in use 

• Store the power adapter in the pocket when not in use 

• Keep the device up off the floor, ground, grass, etc. 

• DO NOT eat, drink, smoke, paint nails, etc. around 
 the device 

• If liquid is spilled on the device immediately flip the 
 device over in a “v” shape and contact your building 
 as soon as possible 

• Please notify your students teacher if there is any 
 issue with a device 

• Please review the student device policy located in 
 your FinalForms account and on Tecumseh Local 
 Technology website under “Departments” on the 
 district website 

Our online registration and form 
system, FinalForms, is live! Please 
make sure to login to the portal and 
update all your student forms for 
this school year. It is imperative this 

information is as up to date as possible for the safety 
and security of your student(s). Checkout the Parent 
Resources page on our website for more information. 

Communication is a top priority for 

Tecumseh Local Schools. The new 

ParentSquare application is now live! 

Communicate directly with your stu-

dent’s teachers, receive announce-

ments from the classroom, building, 

or district, and stay up to date on everything going on 

in your students' school life. Checkout the Parent Re-

sources page on our website for more information.  



Tecumseh Local Schools 

CALENDAR HIGHLIGHTS 2021—2022 

AUGUST 

18 

MAY 

26 

OCT. 

15 

School breaks are great for travel and routine appointments 

Thanksgiving  

Break 

Nov. 25 - 26 

Holiday 

Break 

Dec. 20 - 31 

Spring  

Break 

Mar. 28 -  Apr. 1 

DEC. 

17 

MAY 

26

MAR. 

11 

REPORT 

CARDS  

Jan. 11  

REPORT 

CARDS  

Oct. 26 

REPORT 

CARDS  

Mar. 22 

REPORT 

CARDS  

May 26 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

Park Layne Elementary: 

Tuesday, October 12  4:00-7:30 pm  &  Thursday, October 14 4:00-7:00 pm 

Monday, February 14 4:00-7:30 pm  &  Wednesday, February 16 4:00-7:00 pm 

 

Donnelsville Elementary: 

Tuesday, September 28  4:15-7:45 pm & Thursday, September 30 4:15-7:15 pm 

Tuesday, February 15 4:15-7:45pm & Thursday, February 17 4:15-7:15 pm 

 

New Carlisle Elementary: 

Monday, October 12 4:00-7:00 pm & Wednesday, October 14 4:00-7:30 pm 

Tuesday, February 15 4:00-7:30 pm & Thursday, February 17 4:00-7:00 pm 

 

—  Other Scheduled Closings --  

Sept. 6—Labor Day                      Oct. 1—Staff In-Service        Nov. 24—Conference Make-up 

Jan. 14—Staff In-Service Jan. 17—M.L.King, Jr. Day Feb. 18—Conference Make-up 

Feb. 21—Presidents’ Day Apr. 15—Good Friday May 13—Staff In-Service    

 NOVEMBER 2—ELECTION DAY IS A VIRTUAL LEARNING DAY FOR ALL STUDENTS 
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TECUMSEH LOCAL SCHOOLS 2021-2022 CALENDAR 
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